

Pooles Park Primary School

We are a READING CONNECTS school





6th September 2017

ATTENDANCE WEEK ENDING 29/9/2017

	• •
CLASS	ATTENDANCE
Finsbury Park	90.6%
Highbury & Islington	94.7%
Kings Cross	97.2%
Oxford Circus	94.7%
Victoria	98.4%
Covent Garden	85.2%
Piccadilly Circus	98.3%
Seven Sisters	95.1%
Crouch Hill	98.1%
Liverpool Street	97.4%
Stratford	97.7%
Holloway Road	99.3%
Caledonian Road	98.0%
Hoxton	97.6%
Shoreditch	90.5%

Our Nursery needs......





Peppa Pig action figures

Brio compatible trains

If you have any of these toys that you could donate to the nursery, we would be most grateful.

MOBILE PHONES AND PARKING

Can parents/carers please be aware that there is no parking on the zig zag lines outside school to ensure children's safety.

Please also be aware that mobile phones are not permitted in the playground and should be put away before entering the school. Thank you.

*****CLASS NEWS*****

Nursery

We have had great fun making "Spin Art" using a salad spinner. Our lovely pictures will be used in the "Take One Picture" competition. We have noticed that children are concentrating for longer and starting to learn how to use the timer to share and take turns. Please see any of us in the nursery about when the Open Morning will take place, so that you can see how we teach young children while they are playing.

Reception

We have been learning about Autumn and what happens during this season. We have been making up Mr Wiggle and Mr Waggle stories, ask your child to tell you one! We have been looking at 2D shapes and their properties, playing games and making shape numbers.

Year 1

It has been another hard working week for all the children in Year 1. This week we have been learning about fiction and non-fiction books and the children have enjoyed reading informative texts about animals. It has also been great to see so many children reading at home and filling in their reading diaries every night. Keep up the fantastic reading Year 1.

Year 2

Year 2 are clucking with egg-citement this week as we have been proud parents to a clutch of 14 eggs. We are proud to announce they have hatched into a peep of very cute chicks. The children are enjoying caring for them and studying their life cycle. The fun hasn't stopped there as we had a wonderful time thinking about the different jobs we would like to do on our trip to Kidzania. We have been pilots, police officers, mechanics, surgeons and engineers, to name but a few. Well done to the children who were complemented by TFL staff on their manners. What a wonderful week it has been!

Year 3

Another very hard-working week in Year 3! We have been learning how to use bar models for addition and subtraction problems in Maths. In Literacy, we have been using information texts to answer questions on the topic of "Hollidays". Please ensure adults are writing in the Reading Diary to show all the great reading the children are doing at home. Also, don't forget to go on Mathletcs – your logins are stuck in your homework books.

Year 4

This week we have been studying additions in Maths, and in Literacy we have been reading a story called Lost and Found. We learnt how to use electricity safely around the home in Science and continued our project on the Romans in topic. Thank you for encouraging your children to do their homework, but please ensure they complete both Maths and Literacy homework!

Year 5

We have been working hard on our multiplications this week, including multiplying by multiples of ten. It is important to keep up with timestables practice at home to support this! In Literacy we have been enjoying writing and talking about Pandora's Box. We have also been voting for our School Council members, and some of took a trip to explore behind the scenes at Park Theatre.

Year 6

Year 6 have been enjoying writing diaries imagining they are Robin Hood and Sir Guy of Gisbourne. We have got very involved with the characters and their emotions and actions. Some lucky children had a tour and drama workshop at The Park Theatre on Thursday. We are loving our new Michael Morpurgo books – please keep reading daily and practice your percentages at home.

<u>Coffee Meetings/ Workshop timetable</u> Parent meetings and workshops will now take place at

Dates	What's happening? Where?	Who?
Tuesday 12 th September	General 9:10 - 10:00 Kitchen	Laura Corrick Mohamed Farah
Wednesday 27 th September	Inspire Maths Come and find out about our NEW Maths scheme and how you can support your child	Laura Corrick
Wednesday 11 th October	The Parent House Find out about FREE support, courses (ESOL/preparing to work with children in schools/mentoring and volunteering) and employment advice run by The Parent House, a charity run by parents for parents	Tayyaba and Jackie Laura Corrick
101		
Wednesday 1 st November	Family Learning Islington Find out about family learning programmes	Anna Stec Laura Corrick
Wednesday 15 th November	Reading Support Come and learn about the best ways to support your child's reading. Take away resources to help you at home.	Jess Healy Laura Corrick
Wednesday 29 th November	Prevent Schools need to have "due regard to the need to prevent people from being drawn into terrorism."	Greg Crawford Laura Corrick
Wednesday 13 th December	E-Safety Find out about the best ways to keep your children safe online.	Katy Potts Laura Corrick

2:45pm on Wednesdays.

Workshops will take place in either the Bulge Class or Kitchen on the ground floor.